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Newsletter No 5            TERM 1                 12 April 2019 

School Motto: With Pride We Strive 
TERM 2 DATES 
Please note that our students at CPPS commence 
Term 2 on Monday April 29, as we do not have a 
School Development Day. Other schools may differ. 
 
SPORTS DAY  
Thank you to the school community for the 
support shown at last week’s Faction 
Carnival. The atmosphere was wonderful 
and your support was fantastic. 
We were impressed with the help we received in both 
the setting up duties throughout the day and putting 
away of the equipment, for the day, from the parent 
body. The P&C were again outstanding in supplying 
the refreshments for the community and we all are 
aware of the significant contribution that the P&C put 
into this event every year.  
Congratulations Gold faction for winning the carnival. 
Red was second and Blue third. There were just a few 
points separating the three factions. 
 

INTERSCHOOL ATHLETICS 
The interschool athletics carnival was held on Tuesday at the Athletics Track in Hay Park and our students 
looked fantastic in their sports uniforms. Our athletes competed very well and we ended up winning the Best 
Small School Shield for the third year running. Our students did us all proud with their efforts and 
represented our school with a high level of sportsmanship both on and off the track.  
Congratulations to the following CPPS students who received a medallion.  
Gold: Riley Yr 4, Riley Yr 3, Cooper Yr 2 
Bronze: Tom Yr 6, April Yr 4 

 
OVERALL SHEILD 

RESULTS 
 

Best Performing Large 
School - Capel Primary 
 
Best Performing Small 
School - Clifton Park Primary 
 
Best Performing Small  
School based on a 
handicap system – 
(determined from size and 
previous results) –  
Picton Primary 
 

  

 
 

 

COMING EVENTS 
 

 

TERM 1 

April 

12  Last Day of Term 1 

25 ANZAC Day March 
 

TERM 2 

April 

29  Term 2 Commences 

May 

3 Uniform Shop Open 

7-8 P&C Book Fair 

 

 

 

 ‘Our Victorious 2019 Interschool Sport Team’
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ANZAC FLOWERS AND WREATH DECORATING 
Thank you to our school community, Bunbury Farmers Market and Woolworths Eaton Fair for the amazing 
donations of flowers for our ANZAC wreaths. We had an overwhelming response of assistance to construct 
the wreaths which were beautifully decorated by our parent volunteers. We would like to thank them once 
again for their time. 

CITY OF BUNBURY ANZAC DAY MARCH – THURSDAY 25 APRIL 
All students of our school are invited to be part of a group to march at the Bunbury ANZAC Day Service on 
Thursday April 25 (this is during the second week of the school holidays). Students will need to assemble 
with Mrs Gerace and Mrs Jolliffe outside the old RSL building on the corner of Edward and Spencer Streets 
by 10:20am, ready to commence the march at 10:40am. The group will march to the Bricknell Shell, where 
the service will be held. Our Head Girl and Head Boy will be laying a wreath on behalf of the school. 
 
The group of students representing our school must be in full school uniform, including wearing a hat.  
Students are encouraged to wear service decorations of family members on the right hand side of their 
uniform. They may also wear their Clifton Gold/Silver/Bronze medals and leadership badges. The weather 
can still be hot so students may carry a water bottle with them as they march.  
 
Family members can join with the group and march with their child/ren, or make their way separately to the 
Bricknell Shell to listen to the ceremony.  

 At the conclusion of the ceremony the students will stay at the Bricknell Shell.  

 The group will NOT be marching away.  

 Parents are asked to take over the care of their child/ren immediately the ceremony concludes. 

 Students will remain under the care of school staff until they are signed out by their parent/guardian.  
 
It would be wonderful if your child was able to represent the school in this capacity. 

 

Cathy Allen  
      PRINCIPAL 
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Our Year 1/2 class participated in a Yoga/wellness class on Tuesday.  The school was 

lucky enough to have won a free yoga session (thank you Mrs Bray for entering our 

school in the competition) delivered by YOGAZEIT (translates into YOGATIME). The 

Yoga time aims to empower students with tools they can use to reduce stress and 

anxiety, support resilience, physical and mental fitness, leading to a happy and 

healthy future. 
 

  

  



  

 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 
Our school service held on Wednesday April 10 was another wonderful tribute to our past and 
present service personnel. All students, community members and staff that had a part to play 
did so with respect and grace. Once again our community came to the fore by donating flowers, 
making the wreaths or by simply attending, so many thanks to you.  
 
Our guest speaker, Mr Ball who represents the 10th Light Horse Troop Bunbury, attended with 
his colleague Mr Rondo and his horse, Bluey. The poems read by students and staff, the choir, 
Jonah the cornet player and the work on display were all done extremely well.  
 
The student leaders hosted it all confidently and respectfully, it was a meaningful and fitting 
event.   

  

 



  

 
  
 

 

 
 

 
          P&C Food Tent 

 

A massive thank you to everyone that helped at Sports 

Carnival. A huge thank you to all families for their amazing 

cake and fruit donations. 

Thank you to everyone that supported the P&C cake stall, 

raffle tickets & the coffee van!! 

Thank you parents, staff, teachers & students…  

You are all superstars 

 

 

 

 



  

 
  
 

 

  

  


